
 
 
Kia ora e te whānau 
 
Thank you for your continued support of the Phones away for the day initiative. We are loving the fact 
that our students are more active at lunchtime and engaged in collaborative discussion in their 
lessons. Although change is hard, students have responded positively to this change thanks to support 
from the community.  
 
Later in the newsletter we have shared our Term 1 and 2 plan for Tuākana Tēina. Tuākana Tēina time 
is 1.45 – 3pm every Friday throughout the year. This time is an extremely important time for us as a 
school to develop and nurture our school culture. It gives us a platform to explicitly teach our school 
values of Aotea, Taupaenui and Paepae so that we can help our students build their sense of identity. 
Some of our Tuākana Tēina events are open to the wider community, and we encourage you to join 
us on these afternoons. 
 
Our value of Aotea represents a caring environment for all students, staff, whānau and community to 
explore identity. Our value of Taupaenui supports the attainment of human potential, the pursuit of 
knowledge and striving for excellence. Our value of Paepae supports courage, adventure, strength, 
persistence and the pursuit of knowledge in the learning environment.  
 
Our Athletics and Swimming championship events are coming up and we are going to do things a little 
differently. Competitors will be out for the entire day, but non-competitors will be in class learning. 
During Tuākana Tēina time, the whole school will be present for relays, synchronised swimming and 
house chants. These will be busy days for us as a school so if you would like to volunteer for either of 
these events, please email vicki.roberts@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz.  
 
We are also delighted to see our students looking sharp in their new uniforms. We know that at the 
start of the year this can be a real challenge, so we appreciate the efforts of each one of you in this 
space. Please continue to connect with us if you need support in this area.  
 
The new Ministry of Education policy of One hour a day of reading, writing and maths, has been well 
documented. Further information can be found later in our newsletter. I can assure you that our Year 
7 and 8 learning programmes at Te Paepae o Aotea meet these requirements. As always if you have 
questions about your child’s learning programme, please connect with us.  
 
 
Rachel Williams  
Tumuaki 
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Tuakana Teina Time (Fridays 1.45 – 3pm) 
The wider school community is welcome to join us for events highlighted orange. 

Term 1 Term One  
Week 1 Juniors on site / Seniors Marae 

2 Whole School Assembly – Friday 9 February, 9.30am at TSB Hub 

3 Trebuchet  

4 Awa Assemblies/meet leaders/chants/banners (prep for athletics) 

5 Athletics – Friday 1 March, at the TSB Hub 

6 Whole School Assembly 

7 Round One: Head Leaders Challenge 

8 Swimming Sports – Friday 22 March at Hawera Aquatic Centre 

9 Good Friday – Public Holiday Friday 29 March 

10 Round Two: Head Leaders Challenge 

11 Whole School Assembly – Friday 12 April at the TSB Hub 

Term 2 Term Two 
Week 1 Whole School Assembly – Friday 3 May at the TSB Hub 

2 Colour Run – Wednesday 10 May 

3 Waiata Practise 

4 Waiata Practise 

5 Inter-Awa Waiata Comp – Friday 31 May at the TSB Hub 

6 Whole School Assembly – Friday 7 June at the TSB Hub 

7 Round Three: Head Leaders Challenge 

8 Round Four: Head Leaders Challenge 

9 Matariki – Public Holiday Friday 28 June 

10 Whole School Assembly – Friday 7 June at the TSB Hub 

 

The tuakana–teina relationship, an integral part of traditional Māori society, provides a model for 
buddy systems. An older or more expert tuakana (brother, sister or cousin) helps and guides a younger 
or less expert teina (originally a younger sibling or cousin). In a learning environment that recognises 
the value of ako, the tuakana–teina roles may be reversed at any time. For example, the student who 
yesterday was the expert on te wā and explained the lunar calendar may need to learn from her 
classmate today about how manaakitanga (hospitality) is practised by the local hapū.  

The concept of a tuakana–teina relationship / Aspects of planning / Teaching and learning te reo 
Māori / Curriculum guidelines / Home - Te reo Māori (tki.org.nz)  

https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/var/tki-trm/storage/original/audio/5f63dba8a8595f254982263ef4dee5b9.mp3
https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/var/tki-trm/storage/original/audio/2e3a3f549e72f3b7767fc02bcb173769.mp3
https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/var/tki-trm/storage/original/audio/17e435ed026c8c22a1afab2e434735a1.mp3
https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/var/tki-trm/storage/original/audio/37bc837c8439adab7057df34818231c8.mp3
https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/Curriculum-guidelines/Teaching-and-learning-te-reo-Maori/Aspects-of-planning/The-concept-of-a-tuakana-teina-relationship
https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/Curriculum-guidelines/Teaching-and-learning-te-reo-Maori/Aspects-of-planning/The-concept-of-a-tuakana-teina-relationship


Additional Junior timetable information  
Our Junior Program: 
All classes in our junior school are combined year 7 & 8 and year 9 & 10. This is designed to provide 
all students with the best possible opportunity  to achieve Taupaenui. 

 

This is our focused non-negotiable Literacy and Numeracy learning time. This is where we explicitly 
target the key Achievement Objectives of Reading, Writing and Mathematics.  Every student 
participates in 4.5 hours each of explicit literacy and numeracy learning. Assessment tasks consist of 
a combination of in class snapshots of real time learning, teacher observation and formal nationally 
moderated assessment tools. 

Intergrated Learning Modules: 
Integrated Learning Modules (ILMs) create learning experiences that enable students to draw 
meaningful connec�ons across different curriculum areas and between their learning and real-world 
applica�ons. It helps them to understand how concepts and skills are linked and can be applied in 
different situa�ons/ contexts.  
Each module will cover at least 2 curriculum areas in addi�on to Literacy and Numeracy. ILMs are 
based on a ‘Big Idea’ from the New Zealand Curriculum. A students’ learning journey is recorded in 
their e-por�olio.   
 
Students will choose two learning modules which will each run for two 90-minute blocks per week. 
These modules run for 17 weeks.  All curriculum areas must be covered across the modules throughout 
the school year.  
 



Community Contribution:  
  
This is an opportunity to cover curriculum in a community focused prac�cal way. Students will choose 
one Community Contribu�on which will run on Wednesday over the second and third block. These 
modules will run for 17 weeks.  All curriculum areas must be covered throughout the school year. 
Kapahaka is not currently listed in the courses however it is an op�on during Community Contribu�on 
alongside the senior Taupaenui programme.  
 

 

Flexi time: 
Flexi time is an opportunity for learners to double down on areas of interest or to target a curriculum 
need. These modules  focus on 1 curriculum area in depth. Over the week the students will have two 
1hour 15min sessions. They have the opportunity to change Flexi Time each term.  

 

Tracking and Monitoring: 
Students have had the opportunity to choose their preferred modules, which has been taken into 
consideration when selecting the best modules for their timetable. Students must cover all curriculum 
areas within the year. This means that in some cases students do not get their preferred options and 
have been placed in classes based on curriculum coverage needs.  Whanau teachers along side 
students are tracking and monitoring the curriculum coverage.  

  



Cell Phone Implications 

Our office staff are finding it very difficult to find students during break times if they need to leave for 
appointments. Please communicate to your child before school if they have an appointment that day. 
Alternatively, please communicate your child’s appointment time to the office outside of break times 
so they can get a message to their classroom.   

Break times are Morning tea 11.15 – 11.45am / Lunch 1.15 – 1.45pm 

Confiscated Cell Phones 

First time offence: Student cell phones can be collected by students at the end of the day. If a student 
is leaving early during the day, the office will ring home to confirm the student is not returning later 
in the day before they will issue them their cell phone.  

Second and subsequent offences: Student cell phones will need to be collected by a caregiver. If they 
are leaving early, a parent will still need to come to school to collect their phone.  

 

After school Senior Academic support 
The following opportunities are available for students to seek extra 

support in their subjects during Term 1, 3.15-4pm: 
Sciences Friday 
Mathematics L2: Tuesday 

L1: Wednesday 
L3: Thursday 

Te Kura 
As enrolments in Te Kura (correspondence school) are settling down now so for parents/ caregivers 
of students involved in online learning through Te Kura you need to know that if your student has 
any technical difficulties on getting online or any queries then you or they can contact Mr Elgar at 
school or kai.elgar@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz for advice, or assistance in sorting out connection 
issues. Students will be allocated to a Te Kura Team as last year so they can ask questions and 
receive updated information as provided by Te Kura. 

It is the student’s responsibility to access their work online regularly, complete the work and use the 
Dropbox to submit assessable work each calendar month. Failure to do so will result in students 
being identified as non-returners. If that happens twice then students will be locked out of their 
account and Te Kura terminates their enrolment in that course. Students will get warning of this. 
School Holidays for Te Kura don’t exist so even if we have school holidays students still must submit 
assessable work via Dropbox each month. 

Senior student will have internal assessments throughout the year when deemed ready by their 
online teachers. Practice external assessment will take place in late Term 3 or Early Term 4 and may 
not coincide with school practice exams, but students will get plenty of notice from their online 
teachers. Results of assessments will be sent to Te Paepae O Aotea and reported via our KAMAR 
system and students will be able to see them through their login to NZQA. 

mailto:kai.elgar@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz


 

Since the start of the year I have seen an increase in students participating in activities within school, 
sport teams and students interested in assisting in sport activities in any way. 

TSSSA Events 
A number of our students have participated in the TSSSA events so far.  I am very impressed with the 
number of Year 9 students who have got involved as this TSSSA is something new and exciting. 

Te Paepae o Aotea have represented and done well in the following events to date. 

TSSSA Outdoor Bowls, TSSSA Beach Volleyball which saw our Junior Girls fours win their section and 
just yesterday TSSSA Tennis with Te Paepae o Aotea winning Social Doubles and Cameron Tong placing 
2nd in the Competitive Senior Boys Plate for singles. 

Rogaine is next week with over 100 students attending – this is a great event enjoyed by all. 

Keep a look out for more TSSSA events and ensure you sign up in the sports office at interval and 
lunchtimes. 

 

Athletics 
Our school Athletics is Friday next week. Always an exciting event to watch seeing our students and 
awa battle it out.  Information around athletics will be out soon, so keep an eye out on our school app, 
Facebook and listen to the school notices. 

 

Swimming 
Our school Swimming event has been changed to Friday 22 March and held at the Aquatic 
Centre.  Championship swimmers will be in the morning, followed by Non competitive, synchronised 
swimming and Awa relays later. 

Registrations for this will be out next week. 

It is important that entries are received by the closing date to ensure participation.  There will be 
plenty of time and opportunities to register.   

  

Sports News 



Netball 
If you are wanting to play netball this year please fill in the registration form sent to your school email 
address if you have not already done so. Netball trials have started.  Great to see our senior students 
have a run around yesterday.   Below are the other trial dates which will be held on hub court 3 straight 
after school: 

• 9/10s – Monday 26  February and Thursday 29 February 
• Last Senior Trial – Tuesday 27 February 
• Yr7/8 – Monday 4 March and Tuesday 5 March 

 

Year 7/8 Rippa Rugby 
We have 5 teams this year which is AMAZING!!  Reminder that Rippa starts up next Thursday.  A draw 
each week will be on our social media platforms, in the notices and on the sports office window. 

Please check what team you are in.  I have updated all teams due to students wanting to play and 
students who have pulled out. Teams are even across the board. No changes will be made to these 
teams moving forward. 

LRA 
Great to see our Lunchtime Recreational Activities starting back up.  These events are run by our 
Senior and Junior sports leaders. This week seniors played non-stop cricket.  Finals will be held on 
Monday for Seniors with Juniors starting on Tuesday! 

2024 Up and Coming Sporting Events 
TSSSA Year 9-13 
Rogaine Wednesday, 28 February 
Athletics Friday, 1 March 
Mountain Biking Wednesday, 6 March 
Waka Ama Friday, 8 March 
Croquet Wednesday, 13 March 
Orienteering Monday, 25 March 
Senior League Thursday, 4 April 
Golf Sunday, 7 April 
Cycling Wednesday, 10 April 
MotoX Sunday, 14 April 

Year 7-8 
Rippa Rugby TBC 
Hockey TBC 
Taranaki Inter-Intermediate Swimming TBC 

Te Paepae o Aotea School Events 
Athletics Friday, 1 March 
Swimming Friday, 22 March 

 
Ngā mihi 
Vicki Roberts 
Sports Coordinator 

 



Uniform site now live for pre orders at NZ Uniform 
follow the : tepaepaeoaotea.nzuniforms.com  

  

https://tepaepaeoaotea.nzuniforms.com/


Attendance and engagement 

The Ministry of Education has released the following guide to help support parents and caregivers to 
have their children attend school and develop habits of regular attendance. 

Student attendance: Guide for parents and caregivers – Ministry of Education 
  
 

School Accounts 

If you would like to set up a Family Account for your student, please contact 
Accounts@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz  

Credit balances from Family Accounts will be applied to any charges as they arise.  
Remember, when paying accounts online, please ensure you include the following details: 

Particulars: [SURNAME] [First Initial] [Student Number] [Reference (e.g., Rugby)]  
Student Number can be found on MyKAMAR on our website www.tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz 

TSB Bank Limited – Te Paepae o Aotea Account: 15-3950-0777159-00 
Charges can also be paid at the Main office by way of cash or EFTPOS. 

 

Te Paepae o 
Aotea Staff 

Collaborative Art 
Korowai 

Each staff member was 
given a a feather to design 
and colour and then they 

were put together to 
form a cloak. 

 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__govt.us3.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D2f59fcd18a691d315b5a045cb-26id-3D36b27e5a15-26e-3Dcc3b30eb53&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=2AHlItuLdGNbTVaTOGkgaP-gVfAP8KdMkyV6k-YZ-4O9fVZpj2oCDBBzqJLD-z2o&m=LT2sOpFiB087ghp4KIJy83JYjSReyHd8WfmHpAlbsxPneP02fPknGIc6GlTNc8He&s=OJEPcLQxjuHK4dk_UMq59dkgsJBSLAhJ30RJARqW55M&e=
mailto:Accounts@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz
http://www.tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz/


 



  



 



 


